15 January 1999











The Quartermaster General,


The US Army Quartermaster Center and School


5000  22nd Street 


Fort Lee, Virginia  23801-5032











Dear Sir,





	Under the provisions of Circular, Quartermaster Hall of Fame and Distinguished Member/Unit   Of The Regiment Nomination Procedures, 5 November 1996, I respectfully nominate Elbert E. Legg, Colonel, US Army Retired for the prestigious honor of induction into the Quartermaster Hall Of Fame.





	This officer, while serving as a section sergeant in the fourth platoon, 603 Quartermaster Graves Registration Company in England, and attached to the 407 Airborne Quartermaster Company, 82nd Airborne Division for the invasion of Normandy, France, recommended that an enlisted man of the platoon accompany the assault echelon of the 82nd into Normandy on D-Day.  He knew that the division would have need for graves registration support during the early hours of the assault.  His recommendation was approved by the division staff and he received glider training in preparation for the assault landing, see enclosures 3 and 4.  





	Sergeant Legg landed in Normandy, by Glider, on D-Day, 6 June 1944, and in the early morning hours of 7 June 1944, open and operated the 82nd Airborne Division Temporary Cemetery at Blosville, France.  Sergeant Legg operated the cemetery alone for five days until the main body of the fourth platoon arrived on D+7, 13 June 1944.  This Cemetery became known as the US Military Temporary Cemetery, Blosville, France.  The cemetery was operated by many different Quartermaster Graves Registration Companies during combat operations in Normandy, and during the breakout at St. Lo.  The Blosville Cemetery contained about 6000 burials by the time it was closed.  It must be pointed out that Sergeant Legg had no basic technical instruments to use in laying out this, the “FIRST CEMETERY” to be established in Europe during World War Two.  Attached as enclosure 3 is a copy of the unit History of the 603 Quartermaster Graves Registration Company. 





	The Quartermaster Corps Historian considered the article, Graves Registration in Normandy, France, June 1944, 603 Quartermaster Graves Registration Company, with the 82nd Airborne Division by Colonel (Then Sgt.) Elbert E. Legg, which discusses in detail the establishment and operation of the Blosville Cemetery, sufficiently significant to include it in the Quartermaster Professional Bulletin, World War II 50th Anniversary Commemorative Edition, Autumn/Winter Edition 1994, PB 10-94-3/4.  In addition, Dr. Stephen Ambrose, noted world wide as an outstanding historian and writer, Director, T
